
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 9-22-14 
 
PRESENT: Laurence A Mercier, Chairman of the Board; Donna Goodale, member of the 
Board; Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor; C. Bonnell, Administrative Assistant and 
Ed Pierce, Data Collector/Office Assistant (arriving at 3:13PM) 
 
The Chairman opened the meeting at 3:00 PM. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the August 25, 2014 meeting were 
approved by Mr. Mercier and Ms. Goodale. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
Nothing at this time. 
 
PERMISSION TO ABATE: 
After motion made and seconded, the Board voted to abate the following uncollectible 
taxes- requested by the Tax Collector: 
Boat Excise-  2011  $40.00 

2012 $55.00 
2013 $70.00 
2014 $80.00 

Motor Vehicle Excise 
2005      $81.88 
2007      $1,172.30 
2008       $373.54 
2009      $433.76 
2010       $262.30 
2011       $207.29 
2012        $390.73 

NEW BUSINESS 
Jo-Ann reported that Steve Ferreira and Don Thornley are still working on the files and 
still have the data base.  She will be asking Steve if everything will be ready for 
September 30.  The work plan was submitted to the DOR and Jo-Ann has not been 
notified of any changes. 
Jo-Ann reported to the Board that the Town has never voted to not assess farm animal 
excise.  She will find out who can take that vote- if it is the Selectmen she will put it on 
the agenda.  If it has to go before the Town she will prepare a warrant for Town meeting. 
 
The next meeting will be scheduled for October 27, 2014 at 3:00 PM. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 3:15 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 

 
 
 


